
FOR ACTION 
Lisle Community Unit School District 202 

Board of Education Meeting 
September 22, 2025 

 
SUBJECT: Snow Removal Services Bid Addendum – School Year 2025-2026 
 
RECOMMENDATION: The Administration recommends approval of the snow removal bid 
addendum with the Langton Group for the 2025-2026 school year.  
 
BACKGROUND DATA: The Langton Group was awarded the snow removal contract at the 
October 28, 2024 Board Meeting. The bid specifications provide that up to four (4) roll-over 
years may be added to the contract, one year at a time. Annual increases for roll-over years shall 
be no more than 5% or CPI, whichever is lower.  
 
The school district was pleased with the services provided by the Langton Group during the 
2024-2025 school year. Taking this into consideration, the Administration reached out to the 
Langton Group regarding extending the snow removal contract for an additional year. The 
Langton Group has agreed to provide services for the 2025-2026 school year. Pricing levels will 
increase by 2.9% based on the 2024 CPI of 2.9%. 
 
To formalize this understanding in writing, an addendum has been prepared to reflect the pricing 
and services for the 2025-2026 school year. A copy of the Snow Removal Bid Addendum is 
included in BoardBooks for reference. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: Snow removal costs are charged to the Operations and Maintenance 
Fund. Costs for plowing and salt fluctuate from year to year based on the weather conditions. 
Included in the FY2026 budget is $52,000 for snow removal services. 
 
SUGGESTED MOTION: That the Board of Education approve the Snow Removal Bid 
Addendum with the Langton Group to provide snow removal services for the 2025-2026 school 
year. 
 


